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KPC 126-03 

 
 
 

  MINUTES OF AN EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF KEDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
  TUESDAY, 20 OCTOBER 2020 
  MEETING HELD IN THE MEETING ROOM AT KEDINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE, ARMS LANE,  
  KEDINGTON 
 
 
 
 
Present: 

 
 
Cllr Simon McGuire (Chairman) 
Cllr Joe Harrison (Vice-Chairman) 
Councillor Heather Carre-Skinner 
Cllr Ann Naylor 
Cllr Stella Wilsher 
Cllr Terry Wheeler 
 

  
In attendance:   Ms Marion Farrant – Parish Clerk 
  
Also in attendance:                 No Parishioners present 
 
 
Meeting held under Regulation 6 of the Local Authorities and Police and Crime Panels  
(Coronavirus) (Flexibility of Local Authority and Police and Crime Panel Meetings 
(England and Wales) Regulations 2020. 
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Welcome and apologies 
The Chairman welcomed all present.  There were no apologies for absence. 
 
In accordance with Section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to 
Meetings) Act 1960, the Parish Council is invited to resolve that members 
of the public and representatives of the press be excluded from the 
meeting during consideration of item 3, as publicity would be prejudicial 
to the public interest due to the confidential nature of the business to be 
transacted 
Agenda item 2 resolved under a resolution put forward by the Chairman and 
seconded by Councillor Wheeler. 
 
To reconsider resolution passed on agenda Item 8 (to discuss the closure 
of the footpath of part of the footpath along The Cut, Mill Road and to 
consider whether a claim should be made for a Definitive Map 
Modification Order (DMMO) or alternative means of recording public 
rights) discussed at  the Parish Council Meeting KPC 126-02 held on                
06 October 2020, in consideration of new information coming forward 
Councillor Carre-Skinner asked for it to be noted that she was not present at 
KPC meeting 126-02. 
 
These minutes have been redacted due to the confidential nature of the 
matter being discussed. 
 
Councillor Wilsher addressed the meeting, reporting that she and Councillor 
Naylor had been to see Ms Tracey Cole (owner of the Watermill) on the Monday 
following the last Parish Council Meeting.  Councillor Wilsher said that Ms Cole 
was told about the agreed consultation letter being drafted by Mr Stringer and 
with Parish Council agreement be sent out to the Parishioners in Kedington as a 
Public Meeting to discuss the matter of gating off The Cut could not be held due 
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to Covid-19 restrictions.  Ms Cole told both the Councillors that despite the 
“trolling” she had received on Facebook she still intended to go ahead with 
installing the gates on her land adjacent to the Watermill. 
 
Ms Cole told Councillors Wilsher and Naylor that approximately 20 people were 
against her on the Community Facebook Page and she was concerned that 
putting out a consultation letter could lead to her receiving unwarranted 
attention. 
 
Councillor Wilsher said both she and Councillor Naylor were concerned about 
Ms Cole’s mental health as she was not in a good place at the present time and 
on sick leave from her employment.  Councillors Wilsher and Naylor asked 
Councillors to reconsider the decision taken at the last Parish Council meeting 
to go ahead with a DMMO and to let Mr Stringer go ahead with the DMMO 
application as a Parishioner if he so wished. 
 
Councillor Carre-Skinner said this matter is controversial and she was loathed 
to see the same scenario as to what happened with the skate park.  She said 
the Parish Council needed to be absolutely certain about any decision taken. 
 
Councillor Wilsher said that only three Parishioner attended the meeting on         
06 October 2020 and Mr Stringer was adamant that if the Parish Council did not 
apply for a DMMO, then he would.  Councillor Naylor said that with only three 
people attending the meeting and no other correspondence received from 
Parishioners, would the Parish Council be representing the views of the whole 
village, as the land in question does belong to the Watermill.  Councillor Naylor 
stated that Ms Cole has had problems with her dog(s) getting out from the 
garden (two incidents) and the latest incident is now the subject of a Police 
investigation.  She had also been subject to some anti-social behaviour in the 
summer months with young people, jumping in and swimming in the river and 
leaving her land littered with rubbish.  
 
Councillor Carre-Skinner said she did not feel that putting in gates would 
resolve the fence issue and that the dog(s) would still escape.  The question of 
disability access across the gated piece of land was raised.  The Clerk stated 
that Ms Cole had already said she would allow access to disabled people and 
would also give a key to the gates to the Parish Council to allow grass cutting 
machinery to access The Cut on the left hand side. 
 
It was discussed that an “open letter” could be sent out to the whole village to 
give clarity on the situation, rather than a consultation letter. 
 
A resolution was put forward by Councillor Wilsher and seconded by Councillor 
Naylor to modify the decision taken at the last meeting that a consultation letter 
be sent out to Parishioners but instead an “open letter” be drafted and sent out 
providing the facts of the matter, to give Parishioner the correct information on 
the piece of land adjacent to the Watermill.  Also, that the Parish Council would 
not pursue the DMMO.  There were no other resolutions; majority in favour; 
resolution carried.   
 
 
The meeting closed at 8.25 p.m.   
 
The date of the next meeting of Kedington Parish Council will be Tuesday,      
17 November 2020 commencing at 7.40 p.m. in The Meeting Room, Parish 
Council Office, Arms Lane, Kedington.  This will be dependent on any 
restrictions laid down by Government because of the Coronavirus/Covid-19 
pandemic. 
 
 
 
Signed …………………………………………        Dated ………………………… 

   
 


